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Members Present Toni Rucker, WISF Member 

John Gressman 

Jennifer Hermann, WISF Member 

Leslie Holpit 

Elizabeth Toups 

Willie Ramirez, proxy for Mivic Hirose 

Anthony Wagner, proxy for Linda Isaacs 

Rebecca Miller, WISF Member 

Richard Williams, proxy for Dianne Easterwood, WISF Member 

 

 

 

 

OEWD Staff  John Halpin 

Janan Howell 

Randy Quezada 

 

 

 

Public 

(As Evidenced by the Sign-In 

Sheet) 

Abby Snay, JVS 

Deborah Dobin, JVS 

Beth Urfer, JVS 

Linda Chen, Self-Help for the Elderly 

Lindsay Coonan, Upwardly Global 

Christina Olague, Arriba Juntos 

Natalie Hopner, MLVS 

Margy Baran, IHSS Consortium 

Matthew Verscheure, IHSS TAPCA 

Raul Galvan, Division of Apprenticeship Programs 

Kelly Winter, APD 

Kemi Role, Women’s Community Clinic 

Carlina Hansen, Women’s Community Clinic 

John W. Knox, SF Juvenile Probation 

Shannon Noonan, The J. David Gladstone Institutes 

 

 

 

 

 

Roll Call Chair Toni Rucker called the meeting to order at 9:15 am. 

 

  

Agenda Minutes from the November 29, 2012 meeting were approved. The agenda for today’s meeting was 

approved. After announcements by Chair Toni Rucker, John Halpin welcomed Dr. Rucker as the new 

Chair of the Subcommittee and recognized Jennifer Hermann for her work as Chair over the past 2 

years. He noted highlights of the City’s new 5-year workforce strategic plan approved by the WISF in 

June 2013 and the large RFP/procurement process which took place this past fall. The plan and 

contracts are aligned around industry sectors with projected regional growth, and the Citywide entry 

points for jobseekers to access workforce services are now called Access Points, instead of One Stop 

Career Centers. 

 

Deborah Dobin presented an industry analysis and overview of the City’s Healthcare Academy training 



 

 

 

 

 

and job search programs. Toni Rucker introduced the discussion by asking if there were specific 

questions from subcommittee members or others. A number of questions were posed about healthcare 

workforce needs, with lively discussion following each one. 

 

  

Public Comment The following members of the public made comments to the committee: 

Abby Snay, Christina Olague, Margy Baran, Carlina Hansen and Shannon Noonan 

 

 

Conclusion The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 am. 

 

  

  

  


